                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING ON THE 3rd  May, 2018. 

            Present:  Cllrs: Paul Brown (Chairman), Brigit Thurstan, Rob Smith, Neil Prior, Dean Skates

Apologies:  Cllrs:  Paul Raymond, Chris Prior
            In attendance:   Martin Leonard and Helen Bowen


1. Minutes
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 5th April, 2018, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Neil Prior.

2. Matters Arising 
· PCC Local Development Plan review/roll forward

· Community Watch Dog Schemes – from last meeting. See 5(a) below.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will contact Steve Morbey from PCC. 
· Risk Assessment – the Clerk will bring the existing risk assessment for updating.

· Bank House.  The PCNPA Planning Committee had met on the 25th April to discuss the planning application and it is understood that the application had been handed back to the Planning Officer.  The Clerk would enquire about the meeting and ask for minutes from the PCNPA.
3. Finance 
Payments requested:  Matthias Hardware - £149.92  
                                 o
Financial information:
Balance of the current a/c as at 3rd May, 2018 – £2612.88
Balance of deposit a/c as at 3rd May, 2018 – £14,175.30
Balance of Chapel House a/c as at 3rd May, 2018 - £2,780.47
4. Planning Applications
PCNPA
NP/18/0220/FUL:  Penmynydd, Llanrhian – first floor extension and demolition of single storey kitchen extension.  No adverse comments 
PCC

17/1260/PA:  Y Cnwc, Trefin – proposed garage.   Not in favour – amenity and scale.

Non Material Amendment Approved

NP/18/0206/NMA:  Cranog, 1 Ffordd Abercastell, Trefin – change from slate to anthacite grey corrugated metal on the roofs.  
Planning Permission Granted

NP/17/0559.FUL: Brynhedydd, Penparcv – demolition of existing side extension …
Approval of Tree Works

5 North End, Trefin – 1 x Ash tree – removal of large limb …

     5.   Correspondence           
a) Emails received from Kevin Marriott and Rachel Charles about problems with dog fouling. The Council is looking into voluntary dogwatch schemes.
b) PCC – Call for Candidate Sites.  Revised deadline 14th August.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will put it on Facebook.
c) PCNPA – Local Development Plan – deposit proposals to replace the current development plan.  Consultation end date 1st June, 2018. 







d) Presbyterian Church of Wales – email reply received to request for any old maps of the playing field area of Chapel House.   No information available.
e) Data Protection Fees – new data protection regulations will come into force on the 25th May, 2018.  A fee of £40 will be payable.  The Clerk would confirm the requirements. 
f) St. David’s CLT – request to keep Council’s contact details (new data protection regulations). 
g) Enhancing Pembrokeshire – Grant Criteria – courtesy of C Cllr. Neil Prior.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will put on the Facebook page.
h) PCC – changes to Customer Facilities locally.  It is proposed that the Customer Service and Info centre will move from the ground floor to the library in the Town Hall in Fishguard.
i) Email from John Charles about putting commercial flyer on the council noticeboards.  The Clerk was asked to suggest the Square & Compass Garage.

6.   Facebook
      219 likes, 224 follows, average reach is up to 100.

      7.   Defibrillator Monitoring 
           All the defibrillators are working, Cllr. Rob Smith will email details about the water in the    

           Croesgoch one.  The Mathry telephone box door is faulty and Cllr. Smith will inform the Mathry 
           Community Forum.  


      8.  Pembs County Council Report
          Croesgoch School is visiting the County Council next week.   

          Abereiddy – C Cllr. Prior has spoken to PCC solicitors about a transfer of land to enable a 
          revetment to be built to protect the road and buildings. The situation is still changing as the car 
          park is now manned and various stakeholders are involved.

          Hywel Dda consultation online -C Cllr. Prior went to the presentation.  Better care in the 
          community is a good aspiration but many concerns about the downgrading of Withybush  

          Hospital.    

          PCC has agreed a Programme for Administration which sets out the objectives for 

          Pembrokeshire for the next 4 years.



    9.  GTI/Youth Hostel/Village Hall 
         A meeting is being held to discuss the new arrangements.   The water supply to the hall will be 
         separated and the GTI will contribute to utility costs.  A lease between the Church and GTI is still 
         awaited.  Refurbishment of hall will take place after lease is signed.  GTI is meeting with PAVS 
         about charitable status.
10.   Black plastic sileage wrapping/farm waste
        The Community Council has been contacted by residents concerned about the black plastic
        littering the hedges and how this may be addressed.   C Cllr. Prior will contact Keep Wales Tidy.
        For the next meeting.

Signed ……………………………………………
Date  …………………………………………….
